Reflection (Neuber) 1

The second half of the semester has been enlightening for me and it began with Dr. Eamonn Kelly’s presentation. Dr. Kelly presentation captivated my attention like no other.  His presentation focused on brain research. The content of his presentation was fascinating to me and the authority in the way he was able to speak on the subject made me hungry for more information.  It was the first time I fully realized how much I enjoy learning and how many things I am interested in. It affects my research in so many ways.  Most predominately it has affected my attitude about the Ph.D. program and I believe my new attitude will sustain me during the difficult times in the program.

The idea of being able to map the brain to determine what parts of the brain are affected by disabling conditions is very exciting.  It is particularly important as it relates to “invisible” disabilities like learning or perceptual disabilities.  These types of disabilities are often more difficult to live with because people do not know that they exist or fail to believe that they exist.  This is often the case with the individuals with disabilities themselves.  I would love to be able to examine this field more because I believe advances in this field would go a long way in increasing the self-esteem of people with invisible disabilities. I am committed to the area of educational policy however, so I will have to find a way to fit it into that field.


The most beneficial part of this presentation was the affect it had on my attitude about the Ph.D. program.  I went from seeing it as a learning process I needed to “get through” to reach my goal, to viewing it as an exciting opportunity to continue learning.  I remember leaving class that evening thinking, “I do not care how long it takes me to complete this program.  I am going to enjoy the process and not worry so much about getting to the end of it quickly”.  It has been a great semester.  Thank you.
